
Tuesday 14- Careers’ Day. All students will be off timetable for a special Careers’ Day. Year 7 and 8 will be taking 
part in Enterprise tasks to help develop their teamwork, leadership and employability skills. Many of our Year 9 
students will be out of school completing a day of Work Experience in their chosen area, whilst others will be 
completing a virtual work experience with Glaxo Smith Klein. Our Year 10 students are being given the chance to 
explore careers in different subject areas that they are interested in as a way to encourage them to think about 
the future, as well as talks from the NHS and about apprenticeships. Year 11 will be sampling taster sessions in 
Sixth Form subjects as well as vocational areas at Bishop Auckland College and talks from Darlington College, 
GSK and apprenticeships to help them with their next steps. Finally, Sixth Form students will be engaging with 
talks and sessions focused on their next steps, such as student finance, stress management, interview skills, 
apprenticeships and careers in the NHS We hope our students have an enjoyable day and know they will find 
the sessions on offer extremely useful for considering their career journey and future choices.  
Wednesday 15- Frozen rehearsal for all cast until 4.30pm. This will be our second ‘table read’ rehearsal where we 
will read through Act 2 and listen to the soundtrack so all cast members know exactly what the show includes. 
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We are incredibly proud and 
delighted to announce that St 

John’s has been recognised as one 
of the Top Ten Secondary Schools in 

County Durham, according to 
Ofsted and examination data. This 

amazing accolade has been 
received thanks to the tireless 
dedication and passion of our 

superb staff, as well as the 
commendable hard work from our 

students. All who are part of our 
Learning Community know what a 

special place it is, and so it is 
wonderful to have received this 

recognition as one of the top schools 
in our region. 

It was lovely to welcome everyone 
back to school last week for the start 
of the new year and term, and even 

better to see how many students 
returned with such positive 

attitudes to learning. The weather 
was not on our side and caused 

some difficulties with travel to and 
from school and to breaks and 
lunchtimes, but we appreciate 
everyone’s perseverance and 

patience and hope that things can 
return to normal this week.

Attendance Last Week:
An impressive 839 students had 

100% attendance last week and 144 
of these were in Year 11. Well done!

Year 7: 92%, Year 8: 91.4%, 
Year 9: 91.1%, Year 10: 91.1%, 

Year 11: 88.2%

Once again our newsletter is filled with 
examples of our students living out the 
Virtues. Whether it is the Responsibility 

of our Student Leadership Team, the 
Respect demonstrated by all of our 

students during the Show Racism the 
Red Card talks or the Confidence and 

Self-Belief shown by our poster 
competition winners, this is just a small 

taste of how our students showcase 
our eight Virtues every week. We truly 
believe that these Virtues are the core 

values of what it means to be a 
well-rounded member of society, and 

we are incredibly proud of how well our 
students embody them. 

Last week we introduced our Enrichment Champion Awards, a way of 
recognising and celebrating those students who have shown 
tremendous commitment, engagement and enthusiasm for 
Enrichment. This might be through loyalty and dedication to a particular 
club, pushing themselves out of their comfort zone in pursuing a new 
talent or interest or for supporting others within Enrichment. We were 
delighted to award some of these within assembly last week and there 
are more to come this week. Enrichment Champions will receive a 
special badge to acknowledge their hard work in championing 
enrichment within St John’s and new Champions will be awarded each 
term. 

The Arts

Academic Excellence

Sporting Success

A new term means a new and updated Enrichment Programme for the 
Spring 1 term. We are very proud of our Enrichment Programme which 
features a wide and varied range of over 70 clubs for all possible interests 
and talents. In response to student interest and request, and to ensure 
our Enrichment offer remains exciting and broad, we are introducing 
some new clubs for this term including Disney Singalong, Girls’ Cricket, 
Anime Club, Chess Club and Darts Club. We are continuing to offer 
reward scratch cards for excellent attendance and engagement with 
Enrichment, and have this term introduced our Enrichment Champion 
Awards for those students that have shown real commitment and 
enthusiasm towards Enrichment this year so far. 

Well done to Matthew 
in Year 9 and Jonny in Year 
12 who have achieved 
outstanding results in their 
most recent Piano exams- 
Matthew Grade 5 
Distinction and Jonny 
Grade 8 Merit.  



❏ Wednesday 22 January- Year 10 Work 
Experience Information Evening, 4.45pm

❏ Tuesday 28 January- Year 9 Options Evening
❏ Thursday 30 January- Year 12/13 Progress Eve
❏ Monday 10 February- Year 11/13 Mocks begin
❏ Thursday 13 February- Year 9 Progress Eve
❏ Friday 21 February- Staff Inset, school closed 

to students. Half term begins
❏ Monday 3 March- School reopens
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ClassCharts 
Year 7 Top 
Achievers
Yana H 7R

Evelyn K 7M
Bailee H 7M
Hannah K 7A

Pola K 7A

Year 8 Top 
Achievers
Sienna J 8H

Kea-Shenell W 8H
Noah S 8H

Summer B 8H
Leon W 8A

Year 9 Top 
Achievers

Matthew W 9R
Thomas T 9A
Mina S-E 9J
Leah W 9A
Zea L 9Y

Year 10 Top 
Achievers 
Hassan S 10J
Jack R 10O
Aidan D 10J

Cohen R 10O
Madelyn A 10N

Year 11 Top 
Achievers 

Jessica M 11Y
Mahmoud A M 11R

Dylan B 11M
Sam E 11A
Zac A 11M

Our first nominations of 2025 are 
all from staff members to 
acknowledge support and hard 
work from colleagues, once 
again showcasing the supportive 
learning community we have. 
Well done to Mrs Quicke (Head of 
Health and Social Care), Mr 
Turnbull (Head of PE), Miss Byron 
(Headteacher), Mr Dunn 
(Assistant Headteacher/ Director 
of Sixth Form), Miss Hayes 
(Assistant Headteacher/ Head of 
English), Mike Metcalf (Site) and 
Amy Lawson (Catering Manager) 
who are all this week's recipients 
of a sweet treat.

STJOHNS.BHCET.ORG.UK

MFL Stars of the Week: Caleb R (7R), Matthew W (9R), Pippa H (8R), Charlie M-T (8N), Macey B (9Y)

Maths

Artist of 
the Week

Evan Bowes
12C

Did you know that this year is the only square year 
most of us will see in our lifetime, (45 x 45 ). The last 
was 1936 (44 x 44) and the next will be 2116 (46 x 46). 
So far this month we have had three days where all 
the digits are square numbers: 1/1/2025, 4/1/2025 and 
9/1/2025. How many days will this happen this year? iheardawhisper@stjohns.bhcet.org.uk

I Heard a Whisper…

mailto:nrose@stjohns.bhcet.org.uk

